Sunney always oftered the best opportunity and environment to his students.

We enjoyed wonderful studies of the systems biology of Methylococcus capsulatus (Bath)
and the discovery of bacterial hemerythrin. He encouraged me to pursue the research
of membrane protein, led me into the field of bioenergetics and structural biology.
After I left the Chan group, we had kept in contact for eighteen years and there was
always something new to learn from him. Now it is really time to say adieu.

I am deeply in debt for all the fundamentals Sunney established.
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